
February 13, 2024

Dear Chinook families and staff:

This morning, the STF announced that job action will be undertaken with the removal of noon-hour

supervision on Friday, February 16. The notice states:

“On Friday, February 16, 2024, there will be a provincewide withdrawal of noon-hour

supervision by all members of the Federation.”

Plans are being put in place to ensure the safety of all students. Each school may be impacted

differently, depending on the availability of supervisors. School plans could range from a normal school

day schedule to an adjusted school day schedule with earlier dismissal. Schools may also encourage

students to go home for lunch if they are able to, in order to reduce the level of supervision required.

Schools will communicate their specific plans directly with their families and staff.

Thank you for your understanding and for your support of our division and teachers. We will continue to

communicate any updates with families and staff. Should you have any questions or concerns, please

contact the Chinook School Division at 306-778-9200 or email info@chinooksd.ca.

Sincerely,

Kim Pridmore Mark Benesh
Chair, Board of Education Director of Education

A great place to go to school and go to work!
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